Galesburg City Council
Monday January 10, 2011

Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from December meeting were read and Voltz motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Voltz motioned to approve them and Johnson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 439.04, KRB Gravel 1800.00, Hunter Insurance 1466.00, Traill Co Treasurer 200.00, IRS 522.23, Rick Halvorson 300.00, USPO 88.00, ND tax Commissioner 168.94, AmeriPride 47.21, and Ottertail Power 366.80.
Utility account:  Office Max 260, IRS 119.34, ND tax commissioner 4.46, Ken Voltz 277.05, Galesburg Co-Op 393.93, Steve Peterson 90.00, Ottertail Power 91.7, Brager Disposal 830.75, Rick Halvorson 124.10, Traill Rural Water 4552.72, and ND Public Health 16.00
Voltz motioned to approve the bills except paying water bill to Traill Rural Water until we receive a check from November of what was paid to them from our citizens and J. Halvorson seconded.

Old business:  Looking at getting grant to start replacing the water meters and the program that will help with billing and reading these new meters.  Ordinance P-2 has been written and this is the second reading. City council members and the mayor will be given a pay raise. The notes were liked in the utility bills.  Water turn offs was discussed for citizens that have not paid their bill or gotten a hold of anyone on the council.

New business:  KRB Gravel will start widening the road when they plow.

Schoenheit discussed with the council about his water bill. We will be working out a compromise with him.  Thomas Anderson also has an issue with his water bill. Nobliski will look into these two bills and bring to the council what will be found.

Thomas Anderson would like to buy the lot behind his shop. This land would have to be changed from residential to commercial.  Nobliski will look into how to do this.

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Caswell and second by Johnson.  November meeting will be held on January 10th at 7:00 pm.

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
